ASBURY UNIVERSITY

FACULTY ASSEMBLY MINUTES
Tuesday, January 17, 2012
10:50 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

Bennett-Bernard

I. Welcome and Prayer – Dr. Jon Kulaga
Dr. Bonnie Banker reported that Dr. Kulaga has been dealing with illness in his family and will not be here.  Then she opened in prayer after taking prayer requests.

II. Remarks – President Sandra Gray
President Gray discusses New Beginnings (Isaiah) and appreciation for higher education and new starts.  She speaks about joy and being with students participating in MLK march as well as with teachers.  She states we find joy in serving and that Asbury has a compelling mission and legacy.  We have joy in knowing we can serve others through this institution.  Asbury is about people and our own calling. She states her prayer is that the faculty finds joy in what we are doing, in spite of busy-ness; she challenged us to be intentional about recognizing how blessed we are.  

President Gray also discusses a meeting with a student who is in ROTC; the student does not feel that ROTC is always considered a part of our academic institution.  Dr. Gray encouraged faculty to recognize the importance of ROTC at Asbury.  She also encourages faculty to attend chapel, not just when it is convenient.  She states it is a time to be in worship with students and faculty.  One alum asked about where all the faculty is (pertaining to chapel).
III. Approval of Minutes from November 8, 2011

Motion made (Nick Placido) and approved to have David Cecil as secretary for Faculty Assembly for spring 2012

Motion to approve minutes (Doug Walker) made and approved unanimously.

IV. Recommendation from Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee meeting, November 29, 2011:
Dr. Banker introduces the content for proposals from the Music Department and asked Dr. Mark Schell to clarify items.
Item 1:   Proposal from the Music Department to adjust course descriptions and titles on select Vocal Lesson courses (VOC) to better incorporate the changes implemented last year to allow for proficiency differences and accompanist limitations. This involves the following courses: VOC 100, 104, 101, 102, 111, 112, 211, 212.     VOC 100 or 104 can be waived as a prerequisite to lessons by audition allowing proficient students to go straight to vocal lessons.   VOC 111 and 112 will be limited to the THA Musical Theatre students only due to the limited availability of accompanists.

Dr. Bea Holz explains Item 1.  This allows students who are "a bit more skilled" to move through curriculum (to waive this requirement for more advanced students).  

Motion: Music Dept

Second: Dr. Claire Budd

Approved: all in favor; motion carried
Item 2:   Proposal from the Music Department to change the statement of vocal proficiency requirements to allow for differences in student’s starting vocal proficiency.  This will create a slight change in the type of vocal lessons that are required, but not the number of vocal lesson hours required in the Music major, Music Ed major and Music minor.

Dr. Schell states this is basically the same issue 

Motion:  APCC committee

Second: Bobbie Baldridge

Approved:  all in favor; approved 

Item 3: Proposal from Music Department to add Pre-Music Therapy as an additional optional emphases in the Music major.

Dr. Flanigan explains that many students are interested in this field.  Pursuing ways for students to prepare for music therapy. Consulting with UK Dept of Music for recommendations.  This was very helpful.  This allows for formalization of this process. 

Motion: APCC

Second: Steve Clements

Discussion: Paul Nesselrode; concerns about a very full psychology course that may require some discussion/collaboration to "smooth over" this transition.  Dr. Marty Seitz discusses that he was more concerned with psychology developing a music emphasis, but that it could be good if there is a way for psychology and music to complement each other (psych students who do not want to major in music but have interest and vice versa).  Prof Steve Dawson suggested postponing this vote, but Dr. Nesselrode states he does not see postponement as necessary.  Dr. Banker states that APCC probably should have this discussion before moving along.  States it will not be a problem to table this for one meeting.  Dr. Schell (Music Dept) reports that they sent information to the Psychology Department, but Dr. Seitz was not aware of this.  Dr. Banker reiterates that it is no problem to postpone this vote  for one more meeting. 

Motion: Jennifer Waltz moved to TABLE motion.  

All in favor, approved.
V. Announcements

a.          Faculty Brown Bag, January 19, 2012,   11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

Matt Lewis:  “Effect of Training Surface on Performance and Postural Stability Outcome Measures in Female Athletes”
b.          Faculty Forum – January 24, 2012    10:50 – 12:00 p.m.  

Bennett-Bernard    
c.
Holy Love Dinner – January 24, 2012    6:00 pm, Gray Room

Rev. Stan Key, speaker.  “The Great Prohibition” 
d.
Faith and Culture Series:  The Culture of Competition – Feb 6–10, 2012

Various Christian Speakers from the SEC and ESPN 

e.
Standing Committees – February 7, 2012
f.
Next Faculty Meeting – February 21, 2012

g. 
Provost’s Lunch following Faculty Assembly – pick up a tray in the main cafeteria area, then join colleagues in the Gray Room
VI. Adjournment
Bill Hall reminded faculty about summer schedules due last week and to let him know if there are plans to get information to him.

Motion to adjourn: Lynn Schmidt

Approved

Respectfully submitted,

David Cecil

